
ELK RIVER CITY COUNCIL
Wednesday, June 16, 2021
9:05 a.m. to 10:08 a.m. 
Regular Monthly Council Meeting and Public Hearing Minutes

Members Present: Mayor Dave Brown, Councilwoman Tena Williams, Councilwoman Diana Olson-phone, Councilwoman Connie McCartney, Councilwoman Marsha Martin
Staff Present: Christina Bartlett – Clerk/Treasurer, Bobbi Kaufman; Ex-Officio Officer
Visitors: Lawren & Teresa Harper, Tom Stroschein – Elk River Recreation District, Wayne Wilson – Elk River Fire Chief, Kerry Anderson, Hank Gosnell, Mary Doherty, Robert Lee Davis, Robert Lee Davis Sr, Vicki Buckert
1. Call to order – Mayor Dave called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.
2. Pledge of Allegiance – was said.

3. Public Hearing for proposed Davis Estates Subdivision

a. Open Hearing – Mayor Dave opened the hearing at 9:07 a.m.

b. Comments 

In favor - Hank Gosnell, 108 Mill Street, spoke in favor of the proposed subdivision.  It’s good for the tax base.  With the infrastructure it will be good.  It won’t be a detriment for the town.

Vicki Buckert put her name down on the “In Favor” signup sheet but has no testimony.

Neutral – none.

Against – none.

*Lawren Harper, 107 Taft Street, had a question on whether shut off valves would be installed in the subdivision.  (Note: A few weeks ago there was a leak on the main in the proposed subdivision that caused the whole town to be without water while it was being repaired.)  Rob Davis, Mayor and Council explained that there would be shut off valves installed and that the leak the other week that affected the whole town was due to lack of documentation of shut off valves and procedures that is being fixed for future leaks that may occur.

c. Close Hearing – Mayor Dave closed the hearing at 9:18 a.m.

4. Approve minutes: May 19, 2021 Council Meeting – Councilwoman Williams made a motion to approve the May 19, 2021 Council Meeting.  Councilwoman Olson 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
5. Financial Report - Councilwoman McCartney made a motion to accept the financial report.  Councilwoman Williams 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
a. Pay bills – Councilwoman Martin made a motion to pay the bills.  Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
6. Visitors/Guests – Mary Doherty inquired about getting 15 mph signs posted by their residence.

Reports
7. Clerk - Clerk Christina went over the Clerk’s report.
8. Public Works – Mayor Dave went over the Public Works report.

9. Mayor - Mayor Dave reported on the usual running of deposits and water/sewer samples. He also has been working with Rob Davis on his subdivision project.  He has been working on the speed problem on Front Street and ordered a speed hump this week that will be installed by Fourth of July weekend.

10. Council – Councilwoman Williams inquired where the City was at with talking to Idaho Transportation Department (ITD) about moving the slower speed past Shattuck Ridge Road going out of town.  Mayor Dave will talk to ITD.  She has been speaking with Stefanie Spencer, U.S. Forest Service, about the issues in the Upper Basin with trash and unattended campfires.  One possibility is to make the Upper Basin and Ducky Flats fee sites.  The second Fun Run is this weekend.
Councilwoman Olson said at the last Fun Run people camped in the parking areas making it so others didn’t have room to be able to park, unload and leave afterwards which caused congestion on city streets.  The City will post “no camping” signs on the City’s property on Landing Road.
11. Fire Department – The Fire Department will be selling hamburgers and hot dogs next to Tom’s Tavern at the Fun Run this weekend.

a. Building Report – The signage for the new fire hall is going up today.  The Fire Department will be starting to move things up to the new building from the Ambulance shed on Front Street.  Marsha Martin donated the flag that was on Jim Waldrop’s coffin to the Fire Department.  The City received the Idaho Department of Commerce Grant in the amount of $42,000 to go towards the finishing of the building plus there is the auction this fall to help.  Next Fire Department Building Committee Meeting is June 29th. 
12. Ambulance – none.

Council Business Items

13. Rob Davis preliminary plat application for Davis Estates Subdivision: Council will consider the subdivision application and may approve, approve with conditions or deny the application – Councilwoman Williams made a motion based upon the factual record compiled and testimony received, I move that City Council, as governing board, approved SD20210064, the preliminary plat of Davis Estates.  Councilwoman Martin 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
14. Review and approve canvassed May 18, 2021 Election Results – Councilwoman Williams made a motion to approve the canvassed election results for the May sewer bond.  Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
15. Select engineer for general engineering services for the City of Elk River – The Mayor and City Council conducted the selection process and awarded points.  Councilwoman Williams made a motion to select Mountain Waterworks as the engineer for general engineering service for the City of Elk River.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
16. Large equipment purchase update – Mayor Dave updated the Council stating that the Clearwater Highway District is letting the City use their backhoe as we need.  They want to sell their loader and ours is in need of being upgraded.  The City may put a bid in on it and are looking at other loaders.
17. Fireworks discussion – Last month’s discussion was recapped.  The big issues are that most of the fireworks are let off outside of city limits and enforcement.  The City can go by State Code and we can direct the Clearwater County Sheriff’s to pay more attention to this.  Ideas were also thrown out about putting up signage, getting a dumpster for just that weekend for the trash that is left everywhere and setting it up at the RV Dump; creating a fee for the Area of City Impact to be able to let off Fireworks.  The City will look in to signage and getting a dumpster.
18. Sewer Bond – none.

19. PERSI retirement – tabled.

20. Elk River Communications Plan – none.

21. Wastewater Facilities Plan – none.

22. Community Center Hazard Mitigation Project – none.

23. Transportation Plan – none.

· Meeting adjourned at 10:08 a.m.

· Minutes submitted by Christina Bartlett, City Clerk/Treasurer
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